## **MINUTES**

# Stated Meeting of the R.C. Lindsey Parent Teacher Organization

August 31, 2015

### Call to Order

With 18 members in attendance, along with Principal Dahlhofer, the meeting was called to order by President **Amy Timm** at 8:48 am.

## **Treasurer's Report**

Approval of the 2015-2016 Budget

The treasurer, **Rachele Jeunnette**, reported on changes in the budget from previous years, noting that there is a decrease in the line for field trips and family fun day. It was reported that a line for the Pavilion was added.

Action: The 2015-2016 budget was moved, seconded, and approved.

Audit Report

The audit report was presented. The audit report suggests that:

- Receipts being turned in for reimbursement only have items on them pertaining to PTO.
- Members remember that PTO can not reimburse for tax. Tax Exempt forms are in the office. Costco will not use them.

## **Administration Reports**

Mr. Dahlhofer

**Mr. Dahlhofer** spoke about the new bell schedule. The High School day is slightly longer so Lindsey's bus schedule is different. The front doors will still open at 8 a.m. and a teacher will still supervise the MPR until students are allowed in their classrooms. The school board has approved new computers for the computer room. The computers are being installed this week. Mrs. Nicolosi has been hired as the new gym teacher. It is a part time position so will be here on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesdays. A long term substitute will be here for Mrs. Hocevar as she undergoes treatment for cancer.

## **Chairperson Introductions**

**Becky Ohlsen** volunteered to chair the website, but does not do Facebook.

## **New Business**

Teacher Requests

Teachers and staff were given grant money the first week of school.

#### Book Room

The Book Room is not run through the PTO, however PTO has bought guided reading books for the room. After taking an inventory during the summer **Carolyn Stumpf** reported that 362 books are missing. Please be on the lookout for any books that may have come home with your student last year that should be returned to the book room.

## Retirement Gifts

Mr. Rico and Mrs. Kisicki retired at the end of last year. Both teachers were presented with t-shirts that students signed, but PTO did not have time to get gifts that stay in the school. For Mrs. Kisicki the hallway will be renamed in her honor and a plaque with her "stop and walk" sign will be hung in the dismissal hallway. For Mr. Rico, **Amy Timm**, is looking into having a rock wall installed on one wall in the gym.

## Playground Maintenance

The paint of the Four Square court was paved over during the summer. **Sarah Mann** will talk to Mr. Russo to see if the district will have it repainted or if we can repaint it.

### Pavilion

The building permit people are coming out to check the area. The materials (except gravel) are all purchased and will be delivered at the end of the week. All materials were purchased from Carter Lumber. The pavilion will be 24x36.

#### Announcements

Monday morning PTO meeting will take place in the Music Room because band will be meeting in the MPR.

Laps For Lindsey letters will be going out this week.

Box Tops and Labels for Education will be collected in October.

Market Day has shut down their school delivery and fundraising program. However, if you shop at GFS and say Lindsey elementary, our school will still receive some money.

## Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 9:41 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Reeves, Secretary